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Dear Mr Fawcett 

 

ASIC's 2019-20 Self-Assessment against the Regulator Performance Framework 

 

The Customer Owned Banking Association (COBA) welcomes the opportunity to comment on ASIC’s 

draft self-assessment of its performance against the Australian Government’s Regulator Performance 

Framework (RPF) over the 2019-20 reporting period.  

COBA is the industry association for Australia’s customer owned banking institutions (mutual banks, 

credit unions and building societies). Collectively, our sector has $146 billion in assets, around 10 per 

cent of the household deposits market and more than 4 million customers. Customer owned banking 

institutions account for around two thirds of the total number of domestic Authorised Deposit-taking 

Institutions (ADIs) and deliver competition, choice and market leading levels of customer satisfaction in 

the retail banking market. 

COBA highly values its relationship and positive interactions with ASIC, including our regular liaison 

meetings.  

We agree that ASIC’s performance against the RPF key performance indicators (KPIs) demonstrates 

a strong commitment to achieving the objectives of the RPF.  

The 2019-20 period covers the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic and government responses to the 

pandemic. COBA agrees with ASIC’s observation that the pandemic presented significant challenges 

for the Australian community, ASIC’s regulated population and for ASIC itself and that ASIC 

responded quickly and strategically to ensure that the financial system, although under stress, 

continued to be strong and efficient.  

Costs of regulation are a major issue for COBA members so we appreciate ASIC’s attention to KPIs 1 

and 6: 

• Regulators do not unnecessarily impede the efficient operation of regulated entities and 

• Regulators actively contribute to continuous improvement of regulatory frameworks. 

In particular, we note ASIC’s decision to defer commencement of the design and distribution 

obligations from April 2021 to October 2021. We also acknowledge ASIC’s swift and positive response 








